Minutes of the Goessel City Council Meeting

6:00 p.m., Mon., October 15, 2018
Civic Center Community Room
Present: Mayor Dave Schrag; Council Members Kevin Klassen, Duane Adrian, Dean Snelling, Evan Esau; City Clerk, Jennifer Whitehead; Public Works Karen Dalke; Police Anthony Voth; Free Press Reporter
Absent: Ben Schmidt
Guests: Glen Herman
Called to order at 6:00 pm
Consent Agenda:

· D Snelling moved, seconded by D Adrian to accept the consent agenda which included the minutes of the September 17th regular meeting and financial report. Motion carried.
Glen Herman:

· Glen would like to build on to the front of the warehouse that he purchased on main Street. We discussed the adding of sewer and water services as his building currently does not have these utilities. Also discussed allowing a variance to the building ordinance to allow him to build on the property line on the west side of the property. As it stands when he builds, he will be 5’ on the east side already. 
· D Adrian moved, seconded by E Esau to allow Glen the variance to build the new addition on the property line on the West. Motion carried.
Emergency Response Plan:

· Reviewed the emergency response plan drafted by Midwest Assistance Program. The emergency response plan is a requirement in the letter of conditions for the USDA grant/loan money for the sewer project.
· D Snelling moved, seconded by K Klassen to adopt the Emergency Response Plan as written. Motion carried.
School Zone Light:

· Discussed some options to slow down traffic at the elementary school. There is now a family that walks their kids to school from the new development and vehicles are not slowing down and watching for children crossing the road. Council agreed that it would be a good thing and should already by in place. We continued to discuss the options presented and decided that the high school would also need a set of school zone signs. At this time no final decision was made as council wanted to do more research.
K15 Sign:

· Showed some proposals for the K15 sign that were drawn up by Boulder Designs. This company makes manmade rocks in a variety of shapes and colors. Clerk will email council the website that allows you to design your own boulder so that they can see the different options and discuss at a future council meeting.
Public Works:

· Grader is back from the shop. It is now making a strange noise. Discussed the potential need for the transmission to be rebuilt. We would be looking at approximately $10,000 to overhaul the current transmission. Suggested looking at getting a transmission off another grader or possibly buying a smaller grader. 
· Tree stump by city building has been ground down.

· Shelter house work is complete.

· Class on Wednesday for emergency preparedness.

· New battery in the sewer machine. 

· Having an issue at the lagoon ponds where pond 2 is no draining into 3. Karen is trying to keep the pipe between the two open to help it drain.

· South water well threw a breaker and Kyle came and looked and thinks either the wiring or the pump is no good. Got a bid from Layne Granit company for the repair of the pump. They will test it first and make sure they pinpoint the actual problem before any other action is taken. Consensus was to spend what was necessary to get the well back up and running. 

· Winterizing the park within the next few weeks.
Police:

· See report.
· Need Abrahams look at the cop car to see why the vehicle rides rough and if it needs new brakes. 
Clerk:

· The community foundation submitted a thank you for the donation the city made for the golf tournament.
Adjournment:

· K Klassen moved, seconded by D Snelling to adjourn at 7:27 p.m.  Motion carried.
Dave Schrag, Mayor
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